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Meeting Minutes – December 14, 2015
Real Seafood Company, 199 Uptown Drive, Bay City, Michigan 48708
Those Present:
District #1




Terry Schindler





District #2                                                                     John Densmore 

District #3




Greg Ackerman, Chairman
District #4                                                                     Clint Stoutenburg    
District #5




Allen Bischer
District #6




Ross Voelker, Treasurer
District #7




Brian Stratton 
District #8




John Krick, Vice Chair
Shipper Representative                                             Neil French

Executive Secretary 



Joe Cramer
Research Director



Greg Varner

Others Present:

Nancy Nyquist




MDARD
Kate Krepps




Michigan Farm Bureau

Heather Thomas



GPT&L, P.C.

Cheryl Ronk




Michigan Society of Association Executives
The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. by Chairman Greg Ackerman.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made by Stoutenburg with support from Voelker to accept the agenda as presented.  Motion passed.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  there was none
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by Stoutenburg with support from Densmore to approve the October 21, 2015 meeting minutes as presented.  Motion passed.
Annual Audit – Heather Thomas, GPT&L P.C. was on hand to present the 2014-15 Annual Audit Report.  Heather included a PP presentation that outlined the responsibilities of the auditor, noted that this audit was unmodified and participated in a discussion regarding fund balance.  Both Heather and Nancy felt the MBC fund balance is within an acceptable range recognizing both the risk associated with our industry, our ability to recover from a disaster and our need to cash flow our various grant activities.  A motion was made by Stoutenburg with support from French to accept the annual audit report as presented.  Motion passed.          

FINANCIAL REPORT:  The financial reports covering the 1st quarter of our FY 2015-16 including monthly assessment reports, blank balances, year-to-date totals and budget comparison for both the Commission and PRAB were presented.  Chairman Ackerman asked Cramer to include year to year comparisons in future reports.  A motion was made by Densmore with support by Schindler to accept the financial report as presented and place on file.  Motion passed.
MDARD Report: Nancy Nyquist, MDARD
· Nancy listed 7 opportunities between January and June 2016 that had a marketing focus for the most part.  

· The next round of SCBG would be announced in February if everything goes as planned

· She reminded us of our responsibility to make the Department aware of any situations where growers could be put at risk.   
Executive Directors Report:
· At Cramer’s request, Cheryl Ronk, Michigan Society of Association Executives was on hand to walk us through a program offered by MSAE called “Preferred Future”.  Following her presentation and discussion, a motion was made by Bischer with support from French to engage MSAE for the purpose of taking the MBC through the process.  Motion passed.     
· Cramer asked for some comments / discussion regarding the MBC – MBS Joint Meeting held earlier in the day.  The group seems pleased with both the relationships between the Shippers and the Commission as well as the direction outlined in the meeting.  

· A proposal from Byrum Fisk Advocacy Communications regarding the International year of Pulses was included in the meeting packet for consideration.  A lengthy discussion took place that focused on the potential impact of the IYOP and the Commissions strong desire to be engaged.  A motion was made by Stoutenburg with support from Densmore to allow Chairman Ackerman and Cramer to negotiate a hybrid proposal with BF that would leverage our grower’s dollars further and if so, engage at a level not to exceed $31,500 and for a time period not to exceed one year.  Motion passed.  

· ALM 2016 Membership – a motion was made by Bischer with support from Krick to table this discussion until our next meeting.  Motion passed. 

· Columbia Trade Activity – Cramer outlined a plan for a trade activity in early February in partnership with the Shipper’s.  Commissioner Voelker, who recently visited Columbia as part of a USDBC delegation described his experience and encouraged the Commission to move forward.  Cramer will work with the Shippers to organize.

Research Director’s Report:
· Research Director Varner presented the results of the 2015 research plot trials commenting briefly on the outcomes.  Grower meetings this week will allow a wider distribution of the information.  The results are also posted on the MBC website.  
Expense Report – Cramer presented a new form that will be required for Commissioners to be reimbursed.  The MBC will follow its existing policy which requires receipts to be attached to the form when presented for reimbursement.   
USDBC Trade Mission to Central America – Commissioners Bischer and Voelker who recently returned from Central America, highlighted their experiences.  Opportunities exist within the 4 countries they visited although there are some occasional hurdles to clear such as in country export or import tariffs.  Bischer described some of the more unique packaging used in countries where bean consumption is cultural.  

With no further business, Chairman Ackerman adjourned the meeting at 5:33 p.m. 
Respectfully,
  Joe Cramer
Joe Cramer, E.S.
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